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1. On 17 November 2021, the Legislative Assembly established an inquiry into ‘the provision of primary, allied and private health care, aged care and NDIS care services and its impact on the Queensland public health system’ (the Inquiry), to be undertaken by the Health and Environment Committee (the Committee).
2. The Committee was asked to report on the provision of: primary and allied health care; aged and NDIS care; the private health care system; and any impacts the availability and accessibility of these services have on the Queensland public health system. In conducting the Inquiry, the Committee was also asked to consider: 
a. the current state of services in Queensland; 
b. bulk billing policies, including the Commonwealth Government’s Medicare rebate freeze;
c. the Australian Government’s definition of the Commonwealth Distribution Priority Areas; and
d. availability of medical training places at Queensland universities, compared to other jurisdictions. 
3. On 8 April 2022, the Health and Environment Committee: Report No. 18, 57th Parliament – Inquiry into the provision of primary, allied and private health care, aged care and NDIS care services and its impact on the Queensland public health system (the Report) was tabled in the Queensland Parliament. The Report contains 40 recommendations directed to both the Australian and Queensland Governments.
4. The recommendations are wide-ranging, and include funding arrangements for public hospitals, primary and allied health care, including the Medicare Benefits Schedule; interfaces between public hospitals and the aged care and NDIS systems; training, attraction and retention of the health, aged care and NDIS workforce, particularly in regional, rural and remote areas; and increased investment in prevention and early intervention.
5. Most recommendations (26) are directed to the Australian Government, 10 require joint action from the Australian and Queensland Governments, and four are directed solely to the Queensland Government. The recommendations for the Queensland Government include hospital discharge practices; workforce training, attraction and retention; investment in preventative health and early intervention, exploration of alternative models of care for low acuity presentations to EDs and Residential Aged Care Support Services models.
6. The Parliament of Queensland Act 2001 prescribes requirements and timeframes for governments to table a response to a Parliamentary Committee report. 
7. Cabinet approved the interim Government response to the Health and Environment Committee: Report No. 18, 57th Parliament – Inquiry into the provision of primary, allied and private health care, aged care and NDIS care services and its impact on the Queensland public health system and that it be tabled in the Legislative Assembly.
8. Attachments:
· Interim Government response to the Health and Environment Committee: Report No. 18, 57th Parliament – Inquiry into the provision of primary, allied and private health care, aged care and NDIS care services and its impact on the Queensland public health system  
· Health and Environment Committee: Report No. 18, 57th Parliament – Inquiry into the provision of primary, allied and private health care, aged care and NDIS care services and its impact on the Queensland public health system



